
 

Telford Infant School, Kelvin Road, Lillington, Leamington Spa CV32 7TE 

Breakfast Club: 01926 425544      After School Club: 07503 734304 

 

 

 

16 November 2016 

 

Dear Parent / Carer  

 

As you may be aware, we continue to have very high demand for places at our Breakfast Club.  

Smiles has been operated by Telford Infant School since 2008 in order to meet the needs of 

the families of the children who attend the school.  Over the years it has grown to become a 

very successful and popular club. Unfortunately with this increased demand, the waiting list for 

Breakfast Club has grown so large that many Telford Infant School pupils are unable to obtain a 

place.   

 

The Smiles Committee has discussed different options to resolve this situation and as a result 

is making a significant change to the way Breakfast Club operates to ensure the needs of more 

infant school families are met. 

 

The Smiles Committee has come to the very difficult conclusion that from September 2017, 

Breakfast Club will only be available for  

 infant school pupils 

 years 3 and 4  

 year 5 and 6 pupils who have a sibling in infant school. 

 

The admissions policy will be updated to reflect this change. 

 

This means that current year 4 and 5 children, who do not have a sibling in infant school from 

September 2017, will be unable to attend Breakfast Club.  The Committee acknowledges and 

regrets that this is likely to have a large impact on you but unfortunately the current situation 

is unsustainable. 
 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Smiles Management Committee 

 

 


